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Presidents Letter:  
 
Well, I hope we have survived this winter weather by the time you all 

read this newsletter.  Unfortunately, we had to cancel the February 

21 meeting with Peggy Dils due to the most unpleasant weather 

prediction.   

We are looking forward to the picnic drive at Pocahontas Park that 

replaces the canceled mini fun day on April 4.  If you don’t drive 

there, please come out and join us for the picnic. Horses will have to 

have a current coggins to attend this event.  The next driving event is 

the Fun Day here May 16 and I hope the weather gets a better 

attitude by then. 

I have to admit that my horses have had a long vacation since 

December with the only contact from me being a pat on the neck 

and a couple of very short rides back in January.  So now my 

resolution to get them into a really good working attitude this winter 

has gone down the drain.  Maybe next week I will get going (or next 

month and blame it on the weather).   

Stay warm, 

Dot 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

James River Driving Association 

2545 Dogtown Road 

Goochland, VA 23063 
www.jamesriverdrivingassociation.com 

 

President: Dot Ruqus 

804-556-4486 

 

Vice President: Daphne Lasser 

804-798-8787 

 

Secretary: Karol Fair 

540-785-9552 

 

Treasurer: Candy Thomas 

804-458-1356 

 

Webmaster: Paula Hennessey 

757-426-1356 

 

Newsletter Editor: Cristi Anderson 

804-386-9328 

 

The Scoop is a monthly publication of 

the James River Driving Association. 

Please submit items of interest to the 

editor by the 17th of each month for 

publication in the following issue. All 

ads will be posted to the newsletter 

for three months and then removed. 

Ads are free for members and $5 for 

nonmembers.  If you would like for 

your ad to remain in the newsletter 

longer, please contact the newsletter 

editor, Cristi Anderson by phone at 

804-386-9328 or by e-mail at: 

newslettereditor@jamesriverdriving

association.com 

http://www.jamesriverdrivingassociation.com/
mailto:newslettereditor@jamesriverdrivingassociation.com
mailto:newslettereditor@jamesriverdrivingassociation.com
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Please remember to renew 

your JRDA Membership! 

 

Members who have not 

renewed their membership 

will no longer receive the 

newsletter beginning in April. 
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For more information go to: http://www.thehorse.com/  

http://www.thehorse.com/
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Glen Willow Educational Summer Series 2015 
 
Last year’s inaugural summer series at Glen Willow was a great success.  There were many happy drivers 
and equines that participated in the combined tests and the hazard clinic.  The summer series was so 
successful that we are doing it again! 
 
As similar to last year these are schooling shows, so while not ADS sanctioned we will be following their 
rules for safety.  The CT’s consist of dressage and cones, with the option to drive an extra dressage test 
and a second cones course.  The first round of each will count toward CT placing, but use the second trip 
to improve your score or fix mistakes.  Drivers who drove two dressage tests wanted immediate 
feedback from the judge, so they could drive their test over and make improvements.  There was time 
built into schedule to allow for this and most of the shows did not start before 9:45 and were done by 
3:00 pm.  Start time for shows is dependent on number of entries, but shows will not start before 9:00 
am.  The shows have training level through intermediate level divisions, with single and pair classes for 
VSE, ponies and horses.  All dressage tests to be driven in a 40 X 80 meter ring. 
 
This year we will have a series championship; the best two scores from the four shows will be averaged 
together to determine the championship. 
 
Another addition to this year’s agenda is the possibility of a very modified marathon course to run in 
conjunction with one or more of the CT’s.  It would be a short course with two obstacles maybe driven 
twice.  Still working on details of this and finding the right support crew for volunteers. 
 
Also in the works is another hazard/obstacle clinic, this one is with Janelle Marshall.  As an advanced 
level international competitor Janelle has experience with singles and pairs.  Her youthful energy and 
enthusiasm comes across in her teaching.  This clinic will most likely happen at end of July due to 
calendar conflicts. 
 
There are limited off site stabling options available, the furthest is a 10 minute truck and trailer ride 
away.  Contact me about any stabling needs you might have. 
 
There were some questions regarding the dress code last year, so let me clarify.  Out of respect to the 
judges I think it is nice to present yourself in a clean and tidy manor.   Aprons and gloves should be worn 
and helmets are acceptable and required for those under age 18.  Please dress appropriate to the 
weather conditions, i.e.: rain or extreme heat. 
 
May 3-CT with Tracey Morgan as Dressage Judge  
May 31-CT with Mickie Bowen as Dressage Judge  
June 27-CT (this date is tentative) please note this is a Saturday 
July 12-CT with Dana Bright as Dressage Judge 
 
I will be emailing an entry form within the next month, I will also have finalized dressage test 
information and hopefully sorted out my plan with short marathon.  For your information the CTs were 
$50 last year with an additional $15 for each extra cones course or dressage test. 
 
Hannah Polson polshanb@gmail.com 802-522-6574 
 

mailto:polshanb@gmail.com
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Calendar of Events 

15 Mar  
Morven Park ADT – Leesburg, VA. Entries open Feb 3

rd
 and close March 10. For more information 

go to www.morvenpark.org ++VSE Division! 
 

21 Mar Fun Day at Dorey Park: Focus on VSEs and Club Meeting 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

27-29 Mar  Windsor Trace CDE – Windsor, SC. Entries open 2/9 and close 3/2. +++ VSE Division!  

4 April Picnic Drive at Pocahontas State Park: 10:30 AM. Call Dot if you are coming. 804-556-4486 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

10-12 April  
Southern Pines CDE – Raeford, NC. Entries open 2/15 and close 3/15. Contact Kelly Valdez at 

fkvaldes@aol.com  
 

11 April 

Saturday, 9-3, MLMDC GROUND WORK BASICS with Margie Richmond and her horses, $25, 

Members only, RendezVous Farm, Hereford, MD. This clinic is designed for driver interested in 

starting their own driving hoses and drivers interested in learning new training techniques for 

intermediate horses. Contact Margie Richmond, marjorie.b.richmond@gmail.com , 443-934-

3673.  

 

17 April JRDA Club Meeting at 6 PM at the home of Sally Sutherland 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

18 April 

Saturday, Spring Day in the Park & Pot Luck Social, Spring Valley Park, Winterstown, 

PA.  Members and non-members welcome.  $10/per turnout.  10am-4pm Open Driving in the 

Park and hazards available for your use.    Noon – Pot luck Lunch – everyone is invited to bring 

their covered dish.  RSVP required to Sue Fair, donandsuefair@beavertrapfarm.com , 410-239-

7196 

 

24-25 April  Martin Auctioneers Spring Sale – Lebanon Fairgrounds, PA 717-354-6671  

2 May 

 Saturday, MLMDC LONG LINING AND DRIVING HORSE SUITABILITY, Anne Councill, 

Clinician, learn a new skill, have your horse assessed for his driving potential, McDonogh 

School, 8600 McDonogh Rd, Owings Mills, MD. Contact Anne Councill, 

acbirchhollow442@gmail.com , 717-993-8956 

 

16 May JRDA Fun Day at Lou and Dot Ruqus Farm and JRDA Club Meeting. 10 AM 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

13 June JRDA and Piedmont Driving Club – Drive and Activity at Wayne Humphreys. More 

information to come! 

 

http://www.morvenpark.org/
mailto:fkvaldes@aol.com
mailto:marjorie.b.richmond@gmail.com
mailto:donandsuefair@beavertrapfarm.com
mailto:acbirchhollow442@gmail.com
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20 June 

Summer Day in the Park & Pot Luck Social, Spring Valley Park, Winterstown, 

PA.  Members and non-members welcome.  $10/per turnout.  10am-4pm Open Driving 

in the Park and hazards available for your use.    Noon – Pot luck Lunch – everyone is 

invited to bring their covered dish.  RSVP required to Sue Fair, 

donandsuefair@beavertrapfarm.com , 410-239-7196 

 

26-28 June  

CAA Carriage Festival – Lexington, KY. USEF Carriage Pleasure Competition – held in the air-

conditioned Alltech Arena at the Kentucky Horse Park Contact the Carriage Association of 

America- info@caaonline.com or go to www.carriagefestival.com or call 859-231-0971 

 

11 July 

Saturday, 9am-4pm, NEW FORMAT: MLMDC GAMES DAY, Spring Valley Park, Winterstown, 

PA.  This is an open event. Fees and program TBD. Contact Anne Councill, 

acbirchhollow442@gmail.com , 717-993-8956. 

 

25 July JRDA Annual Auction and Swim Party – Daphne and Tom Lasser 11 AM.  
JRDA 

Sponsored 

29 Aug Show Committee and JRDA Club Meeting 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

11-13 Sept  

Villa Louis Carriage Classic – Prairie du Chien, Wisconsin, ADS Pleasure Driving Competition- held 

on the lawn of the Villa Louis Historic Site. Contact Mike Rider – info@carriageclassic.com or go to 

www.carriageclassic.com or call 608-326-4436 

 

12 Sept JRDA Drive at Pocahontas State Park and JRDA Club Meeting. 10 AM 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

20 Sept 

Sunday, MLMDC PLEASURE DRIVING SHOW, 33rd  ANNIVERSARY,  Spring Valley Park, 

Winterstown, PA, Contact organizer Anne Councill, acbirchhollow442@gmail.com , 717-993-8956 

or secretary Pam Schneider, 717-776-9748. 

 

10 Oct JRDA Cones Rally Show – Ruqus Farm 10 AM 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

7 Nov JRDA Officer Elections Meeting 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

22 Nov JRDA Sabine Hall Drive 10 AM 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

12 Dec JRDA Christmas Party – 6 PM 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

13 Dec Church Hill Drive, Chimborazo Park, Richmond, VA 1 PM 
JRDA 

Sponsored 

mailto:donandsuefair@beavertrapfarm.com
mailto:info@caaonline.com
http://www.carriagefestival.com/
mailto:acbirchhollow442@gmail.com
mailto:info@carriageclassic.com
http://www.carriageclassic.com/
mailto:acbirchhollow442@gmail.com
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27-31 Jan 

2016 
2016 CAA/CWF Carriage Symposium- Colonial Williamsburg, VA  

21 May 2016 JRDA ADT 
JRDA 

Sponsored 
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Classified Ads All ads will be posted to the newsletter for three months and 
then removed. 

 
For Sale: Meadowbrook cart, excellent condition, 
asking $650.00 obo. It is located in King William 
County, close to Ashland. Used with my Haflinger. 
Contact Cristi Anderson at mini.reef@hotmail.com 
or 804-386-9328 if interested.   
 

 

 

 

For Sale: Two Pairs of Size 3 Cavallo Simple Horse Boots. 
They are brand new and have never been on a horse’s 
foot.  I bought them and waited too long to see if they fit 
my horses (they didn’t), and now I can no longer return 
them.  Simple and fast to put on and remove. Use this 
horse boot on rough terrain or slippery surfaces.  They 
retail for $150.00 a pair. Asking 
$100 per pair. Or if you buy both 
sets I will take $175.  Contact 
Cristi Anderson at 
mini.reef@hotmail.com or 804-
386-9328 

 

 
WANTED to buy or borrow: Easy Entry cart, cob 
size (14-15hh). Contact Cheryl Childress 804-784-
0001 or cpc1996@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 
For Sale:  Four Glinkowski marathon carriage wheels--60 
cm. (pony or cob size)   excellent condition.  $150 each 
(OBO) Call evenings or leave message 540-348-6233. 
Sharon Mueller 

 

mailto:mini.reef@hotmail.com
mailto:mini.reef@hotmail.com
mailto:cpc1996@gmail.com
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Classified Ads Continued All ads will be posted to the newsletter for three months and 
then removed. 

 
DRIVING/RIDING TRAINING: Located in Manakin-
Sabot, VA Breaking horses to drive and ride with 
an emphasis on groundwork, dressage, and 
manners.  I also take broke horses in for 
conditioning, working through problems, or 
evaluations. Lessons available with my own horses 
or yours; I have shown successfully through the 
intermediate level at combined driving events.  I 
have worked with minis to draft horses, and 
everything in between!  I have experience driving 
single, pair, four, six, and tandem. Please contact 
Mary Clark Lind at 804.305.2911, or email: 
lind@vt.edu 

 

 
Antique Back to Back Village Cart & Harness - 
Large horse or draft Back to Back Village cart made 
in New York approximately 75 years ago.  We have 
partially restored it. It is natural wood with black 
vinyl seats and black paten on the shafts. It has 
brass appointments. We added large blocks to 
raise it up for our 17.2 H Percheron, but we have 
the original blocks that make it appropriate for a 
large horse.  Wheels are sound with no wobble. It 
is a beautiful cart, just isn’t getting used any 
longer.  $1000 
 
Also I have an Amish made all leather black draft 
harness. It has 2 breast collars and 2 breeching 
straps.  1 set is plain with no added padding and 
the second set has soft leather padding. Buckle in 
traces with slotted ends.  $650 
 
Will sell together for $1800.00 OBO, make me an 
offer, these are just sitting and need a new home.  
Pictures on request. Contact Karol Fair at 
karol.fair@wildblue.net. or 540-785-9552 
 
 

 

 

mailto:lind@vt.edu
mailto:karol.fair@wildblue.net
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